 PEAK PARK PARISHES FORUM	 

Management Committee meeting 24 August 2020, held online at 2pm

Present: 
PPPF							Guest					
M Beer (Chair) 					R Lees					
S Beckett						
P Brady					
J Collins					
P Cooper 					 
P Downing					
P Leppard (Secretary)

Apologies received from L Granger, T Bellamy.

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.

20/24 	White Peak Partnership
	Roz Lees, from Butterton PC, was introduced to the meeting. It was agreed that
she will be the Forum’s nominee to the White Peak Partnership Group. The
Secretary will advise PDNPA accordingly.
A PPPF representative on the White Peak Steering Group continues to be
sought.
										 
20/25	Minutes of meeting, 8 June 2020 
These were approved as a correct record. 

20/26 	Matters arising from 8 June minutes, not elsewhere on the agenda
In regard to the National Park Management Plan, it was felt that the Plan’s
Advisory Group Housing Sub-Group may not be adequately addressing the
need for local families to be able to obtain consent to build individual affordable
homes for their own use. The matter will be kept under review by the Committee. 

20/27 	Covid-19 epidemic
There had been no significant new local issues since June’s meeting.

20/28	Government’s proposed new planning framework
	It was agreed that M Beer will call a working party meeting at an early date, to
formulate a PPPF response to the White Paper. 

20/29 	Thriving & sustainable communities
Work towards a fully-finalised definition by December 2020 was continuing, with a helpful exchange of correspondence between PPPF and PDNPA since June’s Management Committee meeting. PDNPA’s further thoughts are now awaited.

20/30	PDNPA/Parish teleconferences 
The initial trial of this concept on 6 July was felt to have been successful in
principle at improving communication, albeit that having more attendees would
have been good. Proceeding with the next teleconference on 1 September was
strongly supported.
	
20/31 	Parishes Day, 3 October
This event, and the associated PPPF AGM, will take place online. Agenda details for Parishes Day were awaited from PDNPA. 

20/32	Secretary’s report
The Secretary noted that only 2 parishes had yet to renew their subscriptions for the current year.

20/33	Finance
It was unanimously agreed to accept the auditor’s report on PPPF’s 2019/20 accounts. 
The current financial position for 2020/21 was noted to be satisfactory. It was decided that there was no need to propose, at October’s AGM, any increase to subscription rates.
It was agreed to approve a payment of £103.83 for the Secretary’s salary and expenses, Jun-Aug.

20/34	Next meeting
	This will be on Monday 21 September at 2pm, probably online.


The meeting closed at 3.25pm.


Peter Leppard
Secretary
